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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 170 requires a person licensed to drive in the State of New Mexico to report a DWI 
conviction within two weeks of the conviction to the Motor Vehicle Division(MVD) of the Taxa-
tion and Revenue Department (TRD). Failure to report a DWI conviction is a misdemeanor and 
the offender shall be fined $1,000 and sentenced for at least 30 days and up to 364 days to jail. 
 
     Significant Issues 
 
The PDD states SB 170 puts a duty on persons convicted to provide information that is already 
vested in law enforcement offices and courts.  It threatens the integrity of the information system 
already in place. 
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The requirement to report convictions is already contained in the Motor Vehicle Code.  The 
courts have the duty to report convictions to the MVD and the MVD has the duty to maintain the 
information for use by appropriate agencies.  See NMSA 1978, sections 1-17, et seq., 66-8-132. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
TRD will need resources to implement the provisions of SB 170. 
 
The PDD claims SB 170 will place an additional burden on them by creating a new category of 
offense. They find it difficult to predict how many additional misdemeanor charges will be 
brought under this legislation.  It is more than likely, however, that failure to report charges will 
be brought as probation violations.  With the rising number of DWI convictions, there are, in all 
likelihood, several hundred people who will be subject to the duty to report who will not and 
who will be subject to probation violations.  The PDD will need additional attorneys and support 
staff to handle the increased caseload.  The number of additional staff that will be needed is not 
known. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS 
 
The collection of accurate information regarding convictions is already the duty of law enforce-
ment agencies, the courts, and the MVD, but SB 170 will require the enhancement of the existing 
system, especially in the area of enforcement. 
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